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PUBLIC COMMENT: Michelle Baker michellebaker199@gmail.c

om

Why hasn't there been a Public Safety Committee meeting yet about the 

rising crime and about police reform?  It is April and still no  meeting 

scheduled.  Also, Council Uranga should not be on the committee until 

there is resolution to his animal abuse case.

4/4/2021

18. (21-0282) Recommendation to discuss the 

possible transfer of the operation and control of 

"Pier H" (including the Queen Mary) from the City 

Council to the Harbor Commission; request Harbor 

Commission to review and consider acceptance of 

the transfer of Pier H as outlined in the memo from 

the City Attorney, dated March 10, 2021; and 

request City Manager to work with Harbor 

Department staff on providing necessary information 

and documentation for review and to report back to 

the City Council in 60 days.

Diane Rush rush534@yahoo.com Since 1992, I have addressed the Long Beach City Council on its 

maritime icon the Queen Mary. The man responsible for the ship's 

admission to the National Register of Historic Places, David R. Rubin, 

was formerly banned from the property. Sadly, all who are interested in 

the liner's preservation, including City Engineer Edward M. Pribonic, have 

been discounted and shut out. Can you offer me any insight into this 

circumstance?

4/5/2021

18. (21-0282) Recommendation to discuss the 

possible transfer of the operation and control of 

"Pier H" (including the Queen Mary) from the City 

Council to the Harbor Commission; request Harbor 

Commission to review and consider acceptance of 

the transfer of Pier H as outlined in the memo from 

the City Attorney, dated March 10, 2021; and 

request City Manager to work with Harbor 

Department staff on providing necessary information 

and documentation for review and to report back to 

the City Council in 60 days.

Michelle Baker michellebaker199@gmail.c

om

I disagree with this.  THe Harbor Commission is not an elected board.  

The city mishandled the Queen Mary and they should fix it.  The Harbor 

Commission is not an objective board given they were appointed by the 

Mayor.  The residents deserve better.  Why isn't there any accountability 

about why 23 million is not accounted for?  There should be a hearing on 

this with the public participation.

4/4/2021

20. (21-0284) Recommendation to refer to the Parks 

and Recreation Commission and the Government, 

Personnel, and Elections Committee for 

consideration the naming of the newly renovated 

Houghton Community Center complex, the "Doris 

Topsy-Elvord Community Center" in recognition of 

the legacy, contributions, and service of beloved 

Long Beach citywide community leader, Vice Mayor 

Doris Topsy-Elvord; 

 

And further, recommend City Manager to identify 

additional sites of significance to the African 

American community, and all underrepresented 

communities, for the purposes of historic 

preservation, landmarking, and inclusion in the 

updated Citywide Historic Context Statement.

William Sheehan wps30@aol.com Naming the Houghton Community Center for Doris Topsy-Elvord is a 

great way to honor the former vice-mayor and councilwoman. 

4/3/2021
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21. (21-0292) Recommendation to increase 

appropriations in the Capital Projects Fund Group in 

the Public Works Department in the amount of 

$2,500, offset by the Fifth Council District One-time 

District Priority Funds transferred from the General 

Fund Group in the Citywide Activities Department to 

support a critical need safety improvement in the 

Fifth Council District.

Lana Farfan lanafar@hotmail.com As members of the Long Beach Community Gardens for over 14 years, 

we strongly urge our Council Members to support this recommendation. 

We have never faced such security threats in the past and we want the 

garden to remain a safe place for us and our children to grow healthy 

organic produce for our kitchens. Many gardeners also contribute to 

community food drives, so your support also impacts people who live in 

every district in our city.

4/5/2021

21. (21-0292) Recommendation to increase 

appropriations in the Capital Projects Fund Group in 

the Public Works Department in the amount of 

$2,500, offset by the Fifth Council District One-time 

District Priority Funds transferred from the General 

Fund Group in the Citywide Activities Department to 

support a critical need safety improvement in the 

Fifth Council District.

Mary Sue O'Melia marysue.omelia@gmail.co

m

Please support this increase in funding to improve security at the 

Community Garden as it benefits 300 members and those receiving food 

bank donations from the garden.  Thank you for your consideration.

4/5/2021

21. (21-0292) Recommendation to increase 

appropriations in the Capital Projects Fund Group in 

the Public Works Department in the amount of 

$2,500, offset by the Fifth Council District One-time 

District Priority Funds transferred from the General 

Fund Group in the Citywide Activities Department to 

support a critical need safety improvement in the 

Fifth Council District.

Elsa Powell elsag313@gmail.com Please support this. My garden has been vandalized and items stolen in 

the last year, along with other members of our beloved community 

garden.  Putting a light up would hopefully be an easy fix and a Deterrent. 

I know that I would feel much safer going to the garden in the morning, 

knowing that there was a light in that corner. Thank you for reading. 

4/5/2021

22. (21-0293) Recommendation to approve 

renaming the Bixby Dog Park as the "Dr. Myrna 

"Mickey" Donahoe Dog Park" and the Long Beach 

Performing Arts Center as the "Beverly O'Neill 

Performing Arts Center".

H. Cameron hellibb@gmail.com Mickey Donahoe was shining star in Long Beach -- and her great love for 

dogs and the Bixby Dog Park is well-known throughout our community. 

Thank you for approving this recommendation to rename the dog park in 

her honor, I know she would get a huge kick out of it. What a lovely way 

to be remembered. 

4/6/2021

22. (21-0293) Recommendation to approve 

renaming the Bixby Dog Park as the "Dr. Myrna 

"Mickey" Donahoe Dog Park" and the Long Beach 

Performing Arts Center as the "Beverly O'Neill 

Performing Arts Center".

Stephen Klein stephenk_98@yahoo.com Myrna "MIckey" Donahoe was a great force in the community and a 

strong supporter of creating a dog park in Bixby Park.  I support the 

recommendation to name the Bixby Dog Park in her honor and hope that 

the City Council will act favorably on this proposal.

4/5/2021

22. (21-0293) Recommendation to approve 

renaming the Bixby Dog Park as the "Dr. Myrna 

"Mickey" Donahoe Dog Park" and the Long Beach 

Performing Arts Center as the "Beverly O'Neill 

Performing Arts Center".

Raymond Toledo raymondtoledo@yahoo.co

m

This idea has broad community support. Mickey was a staunch supporter 

and community activist. I support this whole heartedly. 

4/5/2021

22. (21-0293) Recommendation to approve 

renaming the Bixby Dog Park as the "Dr. Myrna 

"Mickey" Donahoe Dog Park" and the Long Beach 

Performing Arts Center as the "Beverly O'Neill 

Performing Arts Center".

Nancy Farber nancy.farber@charter.net Dear Council Members,

Please approve the naming of the Dr. Mickey Dog Park.

Thank You,

Nancy Farber 

4/5/2021
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22. (21-0293) Recommendation to approve 

renaming the Bixby Dog Park as the "Dr. Myrna 

"Mickey" Donahoe Dog Park" and the Long Beach 

Performing Arts Center as the "Beverly O'Neill 

Performing Arts Center".

thomas donahoe thomasdonahoe@yahoo.c

om

Dr. Donahoe (AKA Mickey) was a leader in the formation of the Friends of 

Bixby Dog Park from the Parkâ€™s inception in early 2017. As such, she 

was elected by the community as the first President of the Friends of 

Bixby Dog Park Association. Through her tireless effort the dog park has 

grown to be a jewel for dog owners in this densely populated 

neighborhood.  As a professor emeritus at California State University, 

Mickey possessed the organizational skills to coordinate many 

improvements to the dog park. As a community organizer, Mickey knew 

how to involve the whole community in these efforts, so the park 

belonged to the dog loving public who shared a stake in the park. Until 

the day she was taken from us, her love of the dog park was instilled in 

her. It is only fitting that the dog park be named in her honor.

4/5/2021

22. (21-0293) Recommendation to approve 

renaming the Bixby Dog Park as the "Dr. Myrna 

"Mickey" Donahoe Dog Park" and the Long Beach 

Performing Arts Center as the "Beverly O'Neill 

Performing Arts Center".

Victor Byrd victorbyrd17@gmail.com As a valued member of Long Beach Meditation, Dr Mickey Donahoe 

touched many lived with her warmth and generosity, I wholeheartedly 

hope that the council will give her this honor. Dr. Victor Byrd (founder of 

Long Beach Meditation) 

4/5/2021

22. (21-0293) Recommendation to approve 

renaming the Bixby Dog Park as the "Dr. Myrna 

"Mickey" Donahoe Dog Park" and the Long Beach 

Performing Arts Center as the "Beverly O'Neill 

Performing Arts Center".

Gina Dyson quesaxa@gmail.com I support this naming. Mickey Donahoe was a long time advocate of Long 

Beach dogs and their owners and worked tirelessly to get this dog park 

created for the community. 

4/5/2021

22. (21-0293) Recommendation to approve 

renaming the Bixby Dog Park as the "Dr. Myrna 

"Mickey" Donahoe Dog Park" and the Long Beach 

Performing Arts Center as the "Beverly O'Neill 

Performing Arts Center".

Michael DePaolo mdepaolo@covivitas.com I was so pleased to hear that the city is considering naming the Bixby Dog 

Park after Mickey Donahoe. She was a great and active friend of the 

community and a true animal lover. I can't think of a more fitting tribute - 

or a tribute she would have loved more - than having this special placed 

named in her honor.   

4/5/2021

22. (21-0293) Recommendation to approve 

renaming the Bixby Dog Park as the "Dr. Myrna 

"Mickey" Donahoe Dog Park" and the Long Beach 

Performing Arts Center as the "Beverly O'Neill 

Performing Arts Center".

Michelle Baker michellebaker199@gmail.c

om

Disagree with naming it Beverly O'Neill Performing Arts Center.  She 

doesn't deserve it and why weren't any people of color considered?  THe 

public had no opportunity to comment on the matter.  We can't keep 

naming structures after wealthy white politicians.  

4/4/2021

22. (21-0293) Recommendation to approve 

renaming the Bixby Dog Park as the "Dr. Myrna 

"Mickey" Donahoe Dog Park" and the Long Beach 

Performing Arts Center as the "Beverly O'Neill 

Performing Arts Center".

Robin Richesson robinrichesson@mac.com The community is excited about this naming of the dog park to honor 

Mickey Donahoe! She gave so much time, energy and love to the dog 

park, and the community, and inspired many of us to be involved in our 

neighborhood for the first time. We urge the Long Beach City Council to 

approve this action. Thank you, Robin Richesson, Vice President, Friends 

of Bixby Dog Park (community group that supports the dog park)

3/30/2021
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23. (21-0285) Recommendation to adopt 

Specifications No. RFP DV21-034 and award a 

contract to Yardi Systems, Inc., of Goleta, CA, to 

provide Emergency Rental Assistance Program 

(ERAP) implementation, in a total amount not to 

exceed $1,437,177, for a period of one year; and, 

authorize City Manager, or designee, to execute all 

documents necessary to enter into the contract, 

including any necessary amendments.  (Citywide)

Michelle Baker michellebaker199@gmail.c

om

Are you kidding? The state of CA already had a portal set up and is up 

and running.  WHy are you using precious resources to set up a separate 

portal for over a million dollars...

4/4/2021

29. (21-0291) Recommendation to declare 

ordinance amending the Long Beach Municipal 

Code by amending and restating Sections 5.81.010 

and 5.81.070, and by repealing Chapter 5.94, all 

relating to the sale of certain flavored tobacco 

products within the City of Long Beach, read the first 

time and laid over to the next regular meeting of the 

City Council for final reading.  (Citywide)

George Jonson georgejonson@gmail.com Hello Awesome city of Long Beach. My name is George Jonson and I 

manufacture traditional wooden hookahs here in So. Cal and am a 

volunteer for the National Hookah Community Association. There are a 

few hookah lounges in Long Beach and a prominent retail/manufacture 

bases out of downtown that could stand to loose everything they have 

build over the past decade, if Traditional Hookah products are not 

exempted. I urge you to follow the Exemptions of SB793. 

4/5/2021

29. (21-0291) Recommendation to declare 

ordinance amending the Long Beach Municipal 

Code by amending and restating Sections 5.81.010 

and 5.81.070, and by repealing Chapter 5.94, all 

relating to the sale of certain flavored tobacco 

products within the City of Long Beach, read the first 

time and laid over to the next regular meeting of the 

City Council for final reading.  (Citywide)

Victor Sandoval vicmsan121@gmail.com Many people here argue against a ban on flavored tobacco products and 

argue that we should wait until California as a state votes on it. I find this 

argument to be redundant and ignorant to our integrity as a city. This 

argument undermines Long Beachâ€™s sovereignty and prestige as we 

have one of the biggest port in the western world, and because of this we 

have the merit to act on our own actions and to assert ourselves within 

our own economy. We ought not to act as a satellite of the state 

government and to make our own decisions.

Iâ€™m in favor of a flavored tobacco ban because it helps how are you 

can helps our city.

 Thank you.

4/5/2021
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29. (21-0291) Recommendation to declare 

ordinance amending the Long Beach Municipal 

Code by amending and restating Sections 5.81.010 

and 5.81.070, and by repealing Chapter 5.94, all 

relating to the sale of certain flavored tobacco 

products within the City of Long Beach, read the first 

time and laid over to the next regular meeting of the 

City Council for final reading.  (Citywide)

Melinda Cotton mbcotton@hotmail.com I urge the Council to support and vote in favor of Agenda Item 29 - which 

will prohibit the sale of all flavored tobacco products in the City, including, 

flavored cigarillos, flavored electronic cigarettes and fluids, and flavored 

cigarettes, including menthol cigarettes. 

Ending the sale of all flavored tobacco products â€“ including flavored e-

cigarettes menthol cigarettes and flavored cigarillos â€“ is critical to 

stopping the youth e-cigarette epidemic.

The tobacco industry has a long history of targeting kids with flavored 

products, and the evidence is clear that flavors play a key role in youth 

initiation and continued use of tobacco products. Flavors improve the 

taste and mask the harshness of tobacco products, making it easier for 

kids to try these products and ultimately become addicted.  And adults 

who smoke menthol cigarettes make more attempts to quit smoking and 

have a harder time quitting.

Please support this important Ordinance!  Thank you.

4/5/2021

29. (21-0291) Recommendation to declare 

ordinance amending the Long Beach Municipal 

Code by amending and restating Sections 5.81.010 

and 5.81.070, and by repealing Chapter 5.94, all 

relating to the sale of certain flavored tobacco 

products within the City of Long Beach, read the first 

time and laid over to the next regular meeting of the 

City Council for final reading.  (Citywide)

Serena Josel serena.n.josel@kp.org Kaiser Permanente supports removing all flavored tobacco products from 

the market, including menthol 

cigarettes and flavored e-cigarettes. These dangerous products addict our 

children early and threaten to reverse 

decades of progress in reducing youth tobacco use. We ask the City 

Council to vote in support of this ordinance.

This is not just about the health of youth, but it is also an issue of social 

justice. Menthol cigarette users are 

more likely to be African-American, Asian-American, Latino, LGBTQ, and 

come from low-income communities. 

The Tobacco Industry targets communities of color in a desperate attempt 

to capture new customers. 

A ban on flavored tobacco products will help prevent another generation 

of Long Beach residents from living 

with a lifetime of addiction. Thank you for your leadership on this 

important public health issue. 

4/5/2021

NEW BUSINESS: Bonnie Rettgers alleycats@earthlink.net Mickey was a lifelong teacher, activist, dog-lover and friend to all who 

knew her. To have her neighborhood dog park named after her is a fine 

and fitting tribute. 

Thank you!

4/4/2021
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ANNOUNCEMENTS: Jacquelyn Viale vialegirl@gmail.com The Mission of Shared Science is â€œto build on childrenâ€™s science, 

technology, engineering, and mathematics learning experiences through 

constructive, creative, and playful programs, while fostering learning 

communities.â€• STEM Education is the foundation for lifelong learning. 

Nonprofits have seen unprecedented obstacles to carrying out our 

missions during this pandemic. Thanks to local Long Beach funders like 

the Munzer Foundation, and the Josephine S. Gumbiner Foundation, 

Shared Science has persevered but at reduced capacity.

We continue to provide virtual and hybrid programming at the Boys and 

Girls Club and the Salvation Army. We have implemented stringent safety 

measures and diligently ensure the safety of our students, their families, 

and our employees. 

This weekend, we host our 8th annual RoboTech Festival on April 11th, a 

hybrid event this year, online and in person. We want our Long Beach 

community to know that Shared Science is ready to support in any way 

that we can.

4/4/2021
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